Executive Office
                                                                   Utah Territory
    G. S. L. City  June              1853

to
The Secretary of State
Washington City D. C.
Sir,
I am pleased to acknowledge
The receipt per Mail of 21st inst, of a     Copy of Howards Reports Vol 15, and Two Copies of The House Journals 1851
                                                                       I Remain
Respectfully
Your obt Servt
Brigham Young
Executive Office  Utah Territory
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